White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


October 10, 2011

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:31 p.m. on Monday, October 10, 2011.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Raymond Price and Michelle Rahl representing Marathon.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the September 12,  2011  Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

CD #83907 is due to renew on November 13, the day before our next board meeting.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to renew the CD for one year at .45%.  Motion carried.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried. 

Raymond Price from Marathon took the floor.  He stated that as of 10-6-11 there have been 155,000 gallons of gasoline reclaimed.  They will continue to test the wells in the township.  The reason they have not had a public meeting is that there is no new information.  Michelle Rahl said that she would send out a newsletter stating that they will be meeting with the DEQ and will be forwarding information to the residents as it is available.

Ken Chamberlain was not available to give the zoning report but he had given us copies of it in advance.  
As far as we know JR Sand and Gravel is not delinquent on his personal property taxes and will not be considered so until February, 2012.  We need to check in February to be sure his taxes are current at that time.

There was some discussion regarding the property at Brogan and Swan.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 7:51 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

